
Minutes of the Board of Education 

Special Meeting 

May 11, 2006 

District Office, Huntington, Utah   

 

 

The meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. by Board President Laurel Johansen.  Other board 

members present were Royd Hatt, Sam Singleton, and Marie Johnson.  Others present were 

Superintendent Kirk Sitterud and Business Administrator Ross Huntington. 

 

J.J. Grant, Secondary Supervisor, and Nolan Johnson, Principal at Green River High School were 

also present. 

 

The following bids for construction of an auxiliary gymnasium at Green River High School were 

considered: Lawrence Construction Co., $2,311,132; Ascent Construction Co., $2,744.000; and 

Valley Design, $2,748,000.  After recognizing that all of the bids were significantly over budget 

a motion was made by Sam Singleton and seconded by Royd Hatt to reject all bids and look at 

redesigning and downsizing the project and put it out for bid at a later date.  The motion passed 

unanimously. 

 

A motion was made by Sam Singleton and seconded by Marie Johnson to adjourn.  The motion 

passed unanimously and the meeting adjourned at 1:20 p.m. 


